XI, 30

SOUTHEASTERN CAMPUS BULLETING



OFFICE OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

-THIS IS THE FINAL CAMPUS BULLETIN OF THE SPRING SEMESTER-

April 30 - May 4, 1984

Monday, April 30

No reported activities

Tuesday, May 1

10:00 AM

Music Chapel: featuring the favorite hymns on campus as a result of the Hymn Society survey.

8:00 PM

Arthur Honegger's King David. Spring Concert. The Seminary Choir, Mr. Charles Gatwood, Director.

Binkley Chapel. Free admission.

Wednesday, May 2

10:00 AM

Music Chapel: Music by Benjamin Britton and Ralph Vaughn Williams concluding with the "Hallelujah"
Chorus. The Cantata Choir and Chapel Ensemble led
by Dr. Michael Hawn. Members of the Seminary Community will be invited to come forward and join the choir in singing the "Hallelujah" Chorus.

Thursday, May 3

Exam week begins and continues through May 10.

No chapel services during exam week.

NOTICES:

FALL 1983 SEMINARY
CHOIR MEMBERS:

On Friday, May 11, at 7:00 PM in Binkley Chapel, Dr. Michael Hawn will conduct a rehearsal of Vaughan Williams' "All People That On Earth Do Dwell" so that it can be sung for the Baccalaureate Service at 8:00 PM that same evening. We will need as many members as possible from both Seminary Choir (Fall '83) and Cantata Choir (Spring '84), graduating Senior members included! Please rejoin Dr. Hawn and the Choir for this occasion.

EXTENDED LIBRARY HOURS: The Library will remain open until 11:30 PM on the following days: April 30-May 3, May 7-8.

...please meet at 10:00 AM in Binkley 103 on Friday, April 27 for the final meeting before departure on June 2. There is important information now in hand ALL GEZER ARCHAEOLOGY STUDENTS... about the camp, etc. Please be present or send a representative!

If you have been employed by the Seminary during 1984 MAY GRADUATES: and are graduating in May, your forwarding address must be left in the Business Office prior to graduation so that W-2 forms may be mailed to you.

Registration - first term summer school - can be completed 4/30 - 5/9. Secure a clearance slip from REGISTRATION, FIRST TERM SUMMER SCHOOL: the Business Office and class cards from the Office of the Registrar. Students registering in advance do not have to appear at the scheduled time for registration - June 11.

LIBRARY CLOSED FOR INVENTORY:

The Library will be closed for inventory the week of May 21-25.

COOPERATIVE EDUCATION PROGRAM IN PREACHING (CEPP):

On Tuesday, May 1 from 10:30 AM - 11:00 AM, a meeting will be held in the upstairs conference room of Broyhill for those who participated in CEPP this year and for those who are interested in preaching oppor-

tunities next year. Your feedback and suggestions are valuable.

MAY GRADUATES: Graduation information letters were mailed last week.

If you are graduating in May and have not received your letter, please check with the Student Affairs office, second floor, Mackie Hall.

SEBTS COOKBOOK: Whether you are "feeding the flock" or preparing "tea for two", your kitchen needs a copy of Breaking Bread. Hot off the press for your dining pleasure comes a true Southeastern concoction. It is on sale now at the campus bookstore, cardshop, and switchboard and also at The Corner Ice Cream Parlor at a cost of \$6.00 each. Proceeds from the sales will be given to the family of Judy Hamilton, a former member of Seminary Wives who died after a long illness.

CHAPLAINCY INTERNSHIP: Interviews will be held Tuesday, May 1 for a position as Chaplain Intern at Dorothea Dix Hospital in Raleigh. Position requires 20 hours per week, Sept. 1984-May1985. Stipend is \$300 per month. Supervision and credit given through M4720-21 "Concurrent Internship" (prerequisite: M4700 "Supervised Ministry.") Previous experience in institutional ministry and coursework in Pastoral Care desired. Interviews with Chaplain Carlisle Franks may be arranged through FIM.

STUDENT COUNCIL

FACULTY COMMITTEES:

The Student Council is now accepting resumes for student positions on Faculty Committees. Resumes are due by Friday, May 4 and may be picked up at the Student Affairs office or from Student Council members. The positions to be filled are on the following committees: Academic Policy and Procedure (one each from A.Div., MRE, M.Div. and Th.M.); Chapel (2 students); Graduation and Commencement (2 students); Convocations, Lectures, and Missionary Days (3 students); Student Discipline (3 students); Library Committee (one each from A.Div., M.R.E., M.Div., Th.M.).

DECEMBER GRADUATES: Students graduating in December are invited to indicate their suggestion for the graduation speaker. Come by the Student Affairs office and complete a speaker ballot anytime through the end of this semester.

JOB WATCH... ...several part time secular job opportunities have been received in the Student Affairs office. If you are interested in part time summer employment please come by.

FOCUS CHAIRPERSON: The position is open for FOCUS Chairperson for 84-85. Apply in FIM.

CAMPUS BULLETIN